

## Republic of the Philippines

## Devartment of Education

Cordillera Administrative Kegion SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF ABRA

March 12, 2020 me

**Division ORDER** No. 084, s.2020

> POLICY DIRECTIVES ON THE CONDUCT OF THE K TO 12 BASIC EDUCATION PROGRAM END-OF-SCHOOL-YEAR RITES, 4th QUARTER EXAMINATION AND OTHER ACTIVITIES

To: **Chief Education Program Supervisors Education Program Supervisors Public Schools District Supervisors Education Program Specialists Public Secondary and Elementary School Heads** Private Secondary and Elementary School Heads and Administrators All concerned

- 1. In light of recent developments in COVID-19 and to ensure the safety of all learners and personnel, the Schools Division of Abra issues the following guidelines for all public and private elementary and secondary schools as per DepEd Memorandum 34, s. 2020 and DepEd Order 2, s. 2020:
  - 1.1 On Examination
    - 1.1.1 4th Quarter Examination for learners in Grades 6, 10 and 12 as well as those vying for honors must be conducted on March 12-14, 2020.
    - 1.1.2 Per Executive Order No. 4, s. 2020 of the Provincial Governor, classes shall be suspended starting March 16, 2020 but learners will report to their schools on their designated examination schedule from March 16-20, 2020.
    - 1.1.3 The scope of the test shall cover only the competencies taught within the 4th Quarter until the day before the final examination dates.
    - 1.1.4 Remaining class requirements should be completed until March 20, 2020. School heads in consultation with the teachers should devise a procedure for the submission of various class requirements
    - 1.1.5 Learners in need of remediation must be provided with modules, textbooks, workbooks and other learning resources developed.
    - 1.1.6 Learners with cough and cold symptoms should be discouraged from coming to school. These learners shall be given appropriate enhancement and remediation through workbooks and modules or may take special examinations as deemed necessary.

## 1.2. On Moving up, Completion and Graduation Rites

- 1.2.1 Learners should not be compelled to come to school after March 20, 2020.
- 1.2.2 Schools shall have the discretion to elect the date for the holding of this year's rites within the week of April 13-17, 2020 taking into consideration the applicable guidelines by the Department of Health

Address: Actividad-Economia St., Zone 2, Bangued, Abra Telephone No.: (074)614-6918 Website: http://www.depedabra.com

e-mail: abra@deped.gov.ph

Accelerating and Bolstering Responsive Education that Nurtures Inspired and Outstanding LEARNERS... #ServingYOUwithaHeart

